
The Wauchula Historic Preservation Board met Monday, November 12, 2019 at 5:00 p.m.  
 
The following members were present: Chair Tanya Royal, Dr. Sylvia Collins, Cynthia Paxton, and Jennifer Clark.  
 
Board Members Raafat Zakhary, Linda Burnett and William Boynton were absent.  
 
Also present were Community Development Coordinator Kyle Long and City Clerk Holly Smith.  
 
Royal called the meeting to order at 5:02 p.m. 
  
Certificate of Appropriateness – 10 W. Main Street (Signage) 
Long addressed the Board and explained the request from Russell Cellular (Verizon). Collins asked if staff had any 
concerns. Long answered no. Collins motioned to approve the certificate of appropriateness, seconded by Clark. 
With no further discussion, Royal called for all in favor, all responded aye. For those opposed like sign, no re-
sponse. Motion carried. 
 
Approval of Minutes from the August 12, 2019 Meeting  
Clark motioned to approve the minutes, seconded by Paxton. With no discussion, Royal called for all in favor, all 
responded aye. For those opposed like sign, no response. Minutes were approved.  
  
With there being no further business, Paxton motioned to adjourn, seconded by Clark.  
With no discussion, Royal called for all in favor, all responded aye. For those opposed like sign, no response. 

Motion carried. 

Meeting adjourned at 5:11 p.m. 
 
 
        
      Holly Smith, City Clerk 
 


